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MINUTES OF MIFFLINBURG BOROUGH COUNCIL
SPECIAL CQUNCIL MEETING
August 6, 2013

PRESENT  ABSENT

Robert O. Brouse, Jr., Council President X

Betsy K. Robertson, Vice President X —Amived at 7:03 PM
Benjaman M. Dietrich, Council Member X

Bryan E. Rohland, Council Member X
Michael E. Snook, Council Member X
Tod M. Steese, Council Member X

David M. Cooney, Mayor X

Jeremiah D. Runkle, Solicitor X
Douglas R. Bickhart, Chief of Police X
Margaret A. Metzger, Borough Manager X

Misty L. Ross, Assistant Secretary X

The special meeting of Mifflinburg Borough Council was called to order at 6:45 PM,
Visitors present at this meeting were Vickie Reichenbach, Don Reichenbach, and Murrie Zlotziver.

Mr. Don and Mrs. Vickie Reichenbach, owners of the property located at 416 Chestnut Street, attended
tonight’s meeting to see about obtaining under the sidewalk drainage at his property. Borough Council
directed Mrs. Metzger to bring this matter up at the next job conference for the Chestnut Street
Reconstruction Project,

Mr. Murrie Zlotziver, Elm Street Manager for the Mifflinburg Heritage and Revitalization Association
{MHRA), presented the proposals for the design of the next phase of the Residential Reinvestment grant
for the Mifflinburg Eim Street Project; Green Street between 5\ Street and 6™ Street. The proposals were
received on Monday, Tuly 29, 2013 at 3:00 PM. There were three (3) proposals received and are as
follows:

Lump Sum Fee

HRG, Inc. $25,000.00
Mid-Penn Engineering Corporation $17,000.00
Larson Design Group $13,800.00

A copy of the tabulation for the proposals is included in the information tonight, Mr. Zlotziver informed
Borough Council that MHRA is recommending that Boreugh Couneil take action te award the design of
the next phase of the Residential Reinvestment grant to Larson Design Group.

Motion by: Benjaman M. Dietrich
Second by: Betsy K. Robertson

MOTION: To award the design of the next phase of the Residential Reinvestment grant for the
Mifflinburg Elm Street Project; Green Street between 5™ Street and 6 Street to Larson Design
Group for the lump sum fee of $13,800.00.

Yes -~ Mr. Dietrich, Mrs. Robertson, Mx, Steese, Mr. Brouse

No — None

Mayor Cooney reminded Borough Council that at the Tuesday June 18, 2013 regular Borough Council
meeting they requested a temporary traffic change to PennDOT to convert 3" Street from Chestnut Street
to Market Street to a one-way street traveling south uatil the Chestonut Street Reconstruction Project has
been completed. Mayor Cooney suggested that the one-way restriction en 3" Street be removed. Mr,
Steese expressed that he believes the traffic change has been working really well and that Borough
Council should consider a permanent traffic change to convert 3% Street to a one-way street. Mrs.
Metzger reported that Mr. Snock and Mr. Rohland have scheduled a Park & Recreation, Street & Alleys
Committee meeting for Tuesday, August 13, 2013 to discuss making a permanent traffic change (o
convert 3™ Street to a one-way street and the repairs needed to the Mifflinburg Hose Company Building
located at 325 Chestnut Street. A discussion was held; Borough Cowncil requested that the one-way
restriction on 3% Street to be removed,
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Motion by: Benjaman M. Dietrich
MOTION: To adjourn the Mifflinburg Borough Council meeting.

Approved via unanimous voice vote.

Meeting adjourned at 7:56 PM,

Respectfully Submitted,

Margaret A, Metzger
Borough Manager



